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Students in this summer' s archeology dig sometimes found them­
selves nearly buried in their work, like Dagny Evenson. Dagny and 
Roseann Marraccino (left) were part of the closs project that un ­
earthed a home dating back to 1720 at Staten Island 's Richmond­
town restoration site . Many of the 24 students volunteered to work 
on further excavation long after the final grades were recorded, 
instructor Sherene Baugher reported. 
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Editor's Comment 

We received a good response from our 
alumni in Virginia, the state that "is 
for lovers". Their answers to a post­
card questionnaire start on page eight. 
It was hard to choose who to highlight 
and our compromise led to Katrina 
and Earl Johnson meeting with two 
alums in widely different sections of 
Virginia. Katrina's reactions are on page 
six. 

You may think that in picking 
Vermont and now Virginia for our new 
feature we are turning our backs on 
the cities. Only temporarily, for the 
next issue will question Wagner alums 
living in Rochester, N.Y. , the site of 
our first campus 90 years ago. 

During our first year of an "open 
curriculum" it became obvious that 
more classroom space was needed. At the 
same time, the popular Harbor View 
and Towers dormitories caused a 
high rate of vacancies in the older 
dorm. So early this fall most adminis­
trative offices in Cunard and North 
Halls were vacated for classroom use 
and those administrators have moved 
into the former dormitory. 

This issue includes a 36-page supple­
ment, printed in celebration of the 
tenth anniversary of the overseas campus 
in Bregenz, Austria. 

It is "double-stitched" meaning you 
can pull the insert out of the magazine 
and still have it stapled together. 
Some regular features of "Wagner" have 
been omitted. They will appear in 
the winter issue. 

EWJ 



News notes on the hill . .. 
· . . the summer sessions enrolled 

1132 persons compared to 1136 the 
previous summer. Among the 
special programs, 54 students were in 
"Exploring Art in New York," 23 
were in "Exploring Theatre in New 
York," 36 took part in an ecological 
survey in Putnam County and 20 persons 
were involved in an archeological 
"dig" on Staten Island. 

· . . 113 freshmen took part in a 
pilot project of early orientation 
this summer that included advisement 
and familiarization with the campus and 
with the cultural and recreational 
opportunities of the metropolitan area. 

· . . there will be a 90th Anniversary 
celebration between January and 
June 1973, recognizing Wagner's 90 
years of service in higher education . 
the largest graduating class in the 
histcry of the college, 637 students, 
received degrees at the 87th annual 
commencement June 4. There were 535 
undergraduates and 102 graduate 
students. 

Alumni recruit students 
More than 700 alumni responded to 

the first alumni-admissions program 
last spring, answering a letter that 
asked them to volunteer calls on pros­
pective Wagner students. Harold Nelson 
'66 of the admissions office coordinated 
the drive and alumni received names 
of prospects who lived in their area, 
along with a fact sheet on the college. 

Because the admissions staff has 
noted that personal contacts are often 
what it takes to help a prospect choose 
Wagner instead of some other college, 
the program is being continued. If 
you can assist this fall, send your 
name, address, year of graduation and 
telephone number to: 

Harold V. Nelson 
Assistant Director of Admissions 
Wagner College 
Staten Island, N.Y. 10301 

Student Ed Christenson (right) gives Dr. Dale Yarns, chairman of Wagner's biology 
department, a quick lesson in snorkeling before they search for spet'imens in a Put­
nam County lake. This was part of a two wcek field trip survey held this summer. 
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Annual fund gets $302,709 
A final accounting in the 1971-1972 

Wagner College Annual Fund shows 
that the drive reached $302,709, 
$27,000 over this year's goal, according 
to Donald Spiro, chairman of the 
annual fund committee. The $302,709 
came from 2073 donors in the nine 
categories of the fund. 

In terms of donors, more than 1409 
alumni responded with more than 
$43,800. These figures represent an 
increase over last year of $5800 with 
46 more donors . Also showing an 
increase in both dollars and donors 
was support from foundations, this year 
reaching more than $55,800 from 
42 donations. 

The college's "Friends" category 
recorded nearly $150,000 and was the 
leading group. The figure represents 

an increase over last year of about 
$43,000. Included in the "Friends" 
category are 22 members of the Cunard 
Society, the leadership group of the 
campaign's efforts. 

A comparison of totals shows that the 
recently-completed campaign showed 
an increase of $75,722 over last 
year's totals. But 185 fewer donors 
responded to the appeal this year. 

"Our theme for future campaigns 
should be to increase the participation 
in our efforts to create a dependable 
flow of dollars for Wagner," Spiro 
stressed. "Although we challenged our­
selves to generate more than $300,000 
for the Fund, we witnessed a weakening 
of support particularly in the kind of 
interest we sought from the surround­
ing community." 

Choir tours Austria, Germany 
In early July choir members returned from their successful tour of Austria and 
Germany. The Rev. Walter Bock, director of church relations for Wagner and organ­
izer of the tour, took careful notes while on the trip. A few excerpts follow. 

June 5, 1972 dawned bright and 
sunny. In various parts of the City much 
remained to be packed, choir members 
were eating the last American style 
breakfast for a while and passports were 
being checked. Others were looking up 
words in phrase books which always 
seemed not to have the words one 
wanted. 

Slowly, late afternoon, the choir mem­
bers began to converge on the Lufthansa 
terminal at J.F.K. airport; forty-two 
students and four adults. President and 
Mrs. Arthur O. Davidson gave us a 
most gracious verbal send-off. 

Arriving in Germany, we were faced 
with an air traffic control strike which 
delayed us. Finally we touched down in 
Munich and our bus and driver were 
waiting for us. 

Due to twenty-five miles of detours on 
the road to Bregenz, we arrived in the 
middle of the afternoon. Dr. Gaspard 
Pinette and Mrs. Herma Karg had every-
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thing organized and we were graciously 
received. 

Bregenz is a beautiful city, and we 
took advantage of its attractions includ­
ing a cable car ride, a boat trip to the 
Wasserberg as well as a great deal of 
walking to see the sights. 

Our first concert in Europe was a 
joyous occasion with the church well 
filled and with an enthusiastic audience. 

Leaving Bregenz, we drove to Munich 
where a representative of the German 
Ambassador to the Olympics took us on 
a tour of the Olympic grounds. After a 
tour they treated us to coffee and cake 
in the revolving restaurant on top of 
Olympic Tower. We sang two numbers 
for the Ambassador's representative and 
his party at the entrance to the tower. 
Both he, his staff, and the many people 
who stood around to listen were most 
appreciative. 

In the following days we sang concerts 
in Ansbach and FUrth. 

The 14th of June everyone got up for 
an early breakfast as we were to under­
take the longest ride of the tour, from 
FUrth to West Berlin through East 
Germany. The formalities of going into 
the Zone only took about thirty minutes. 
Once in the Zone we had been told that 
we should eat along the way at one of 
their eating places. We stopped and 
asked two of the People's Police if this 
would be possible. In any Communist 
area the average person dare not make 
such decisions, so they called head­
quarters and we waited hungrily for the 
answer. After a long while, the answer 
came back in the negative. Not only 
could we not eat, but we were not to be 
allowed any rest stops in the Zone. In 
other words, we had just so many hours 
to get through this territory. If we went 
too fast we would be charged with 
speeding and if we went too slow we 
would be accused of stopping. Yet, for 
reasons of nature, it was imperative that 
we stop, and we did, in a wooded area. 
When the doors opened, the women went 
in one direction; the men in another. 
Our driver kept yelling to hurry because 
our stop was illegal. 

We arrived in West Berlin about 4:30 
p.m., having left FUrth at 8: 30 a.m. Our 
concert was in the world famous "Kaiser 
Wilhelm Memorial Church" and was 
well attended with a number of our 
alumni present. 

Leaving West Berlin, we went to 
Hannover where Bishop Hanns Lilje had 
graciously consented to be the hon­
orary chairman of our concert. It was in 
his church, the "Marktkirche" where we 
sang to a large and appreciative audience. 
It was in this very same church that the 
Wagner College choir sang twenty years 
previously when they sang at the meeting 
for the Lutheran World Federation. 

At Muenster we were the guests of 
the Madrigal Choir of that University. 
The first evening they presented a concert 
in our honor while the second evening 
we presented our concert, which was so 
well received that the choir had to sing 
four encores. As part of our visit we 
had a reception given us by the mayor 



of Muenster in the "Hall of Peace" 
where the treaty of Westphalia was 
signed, ending the Thirty Years War. 
Also a reception was tendered us by the 
Rektor (president) of the University. 

Leaving Muenster we proceeded to 
Bad Oeynhausen and Kassel, as well as 
Fritzlar, where we again sang to 
audiences that were most appreciative. 

Our next stop was Bonn, seat of the 
Federal Republic of Germany. It was in 
Bonn that President and Mrs. Davidson 
joined us and remained with us for a 
number of days. In Bonn we had a tour 
of the city, and a reception by one of 
the executive officers of the city, at 
which time President Davidson expressed 
his thanks to the German Government 
and the German people for their kind­
ness and gracious hospitality. Dr. 
Davidson also presented a Wagner 
College plaque. A press conference, 
which was mainly directed to the students, 
was held in the afternoon and the 
young people gave mature answers and 
were very honest and observant in 
their replies. 

In Bonn we also visited a beautiful and 
famous monastery as well as a wine 
cellar. One of the highlights was a 
reception given us by Bishop Kunst, 
Ambassador of the Protestant Churches 
to the Bonn Government; he was a 
most gracious host. 

Our concert in Bonn, held in the 
"Schloss Kirche" was well received and 
the Bishop, his staff, and all present 
were loud in their applause. 

President and Mrs. Davidson rode with 
us to Darmstadt, where we were happy 
to meet and greet Mr. and Mrs. Eugen 
MegerJe whose contributions helped 
make the tour possible. It was in Darm­
stadt that Mr. MegerJe's firm "Wella" 
served us an excellent lunch, gave to all 
present samples of their products and 
catered our evening meal. 

Leaving Darmstadt after a most 
successful concert we soon arrived in 
Stuttgart. While we were quartered in 
Stuttgart we had two concerts-one in 

Schorndorf and the other in Degerloch. 
Mr. and Mrs. MegerJe were present and 
both concerts were received with loud 
applause. 

The day of our return flight soon 
arrived, and on the 5th of July we flew 
Stuttgart to Frankfort, and then to New 
York. A concert on the plane, at an 
altitude of 38,000 feet, was enthusi­
astically received. 

Our arrival was a happy return, filled 
with experiences we will long remember. 

Football '72 is "Year 
of the Big Challenge" 

New foes, new faces, a new football 
conference and a new offensive align­
ment are just a few parts of the new 
1972 Seahawks that will face up to the 
"Year of the Big Challenge." 

Coach Bob Hicks is faced with 
rebuilding again after losing 22 seniors 
(15 of them starters) and with 26 

October 
3 Soccer: Brooklyn Poly, 3 p.m. 
7 Football: Upsala, 1: 30 p.m. 

(Parents Day) 
15 Wagner College Guild dinner, 

Union dining hall, 1: 30 p.m. 
20 Soccer: Wilkes, 4 p.m. 
21 Football: Albright (Homecoming), 

2 p.m. 
28 Football: Kings Point, 1: 30 p.m. 
31 Alumni Executive Committee 

meeting, alumni office, 8 p.m. 

November 
4 Soccer: Haverford, 1 p.m. 
8 Soccer: St. Peter's, 2 p.m. 

11 Alumni Advisory Council meeting, 
Union, 10 a.m. 

sophomores donning the Green and 
White colors this season. "We're forced 
to use a lot of these boys before they 
are really ready," adds Hicks, "but 
they'll just have to learn under fire." 

It doesn't help that the Wagner 
schedule is the toughest it has ever been. 
Perennial football power Hofstra Uni­
versity is back on the schedule and 
tough Drexel University returns after 
a seven-year absence. The University of 
Bridgeport, usually a pre-season scrim­
mage foe, is the other newcomer to the 
Wagner family. 

The Seahawks will also compete 
against a few teams in the experimental 
Metropolitan Intercollegiate Football 
Conference during the 1972 and 1973 
seasons and officially begin round-robin 
play in the conference in 1974. Among 
the teams scheduled to play are Hofstra, 
Upsala, C.W. Post, St. Peter's, Fordham, 
Kings Point and Montclair State. 

The newest offensive fad in football­
the wishbone offense-is making its 
debut on Grymes Hill this season. It's an 
exciting offense to watch and a challenge 
to the young Seahawks--one of many 
to come this season. 

Football: Susquehanna, 1: 30 p.m. 
22 Thanksgiving vacation begins 
22-26 Alumni tour to London 

December 
2 Basketball: Susquehanna, 8 p.m. 
6· Wagner College Guild luncheon and 

meeting, Union, 12:30 p.m. 
9 Basketball: Wilkes, 8 p.m. 

14 Basketball: Seton Hall, 8: 15 p.m. 
16 Christmas Festival Concert, Sutter 

Gymnasium 
17 Christmas Festival Concert, Sutter 

Gymnasium 
19 Basketball: Manhattan, 8: 15 p.m. 
20 Christmas vacation begins 
22 Basketball: C. W. Post, 8: 15 p.m. 
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Virginia is 

Lee Miller Van Pelt '49 

By Katrina Johnson 
"Carry me back to old Virginie"­

through Occoquan to Tappanhannock 
and across the Rappahannock River to 
Lancaster County, the home of Verona 
Lee Van Pelt '49 and her husband 
Eugene "Van" (M.LT. '22). As we sat 
on their porch we watched the crabbers 
checking their traps along the still 
salt water river (Chesapeake Bay is 
only 20 miles downstream). 

One of the few rivers not yet polluted, 
the Rappahannock has many gifts to 
give; the view, the breeze, the wildlife 
and fauna, the boating and the crabs. 
Lee took us to their crabtraps where 
we found over a dozen hard-shell crabs. 

Lee is an organizer, inventor, inno­
vator, herbologist, horticulturist, 
ornithologist, registered nurse and all 
around hard-worker. Having initial 
training in merchandising, she learned 
the value of efficiency and product 
improvement. She carried this insight 
to her nursing career and developed 
equipment and methods that benefit 
patients and medical staff alike. Examples 
are the magnetic visual control system, 
the Regu-vak catheter, the disposable 
vaginal irrigation system, the disposable 
closed aseptic bag, and a limb holder 
that is comfortable for the patient but 
easily removed in emergencies. 

"Methods research and development 
is terribly important. Too often it is 
overlooked or not stressed as an integral 
part of nursing." 

Lee remembers her experience at 
Wagner's nursing school as "an excel­
lent background in the sciences and 
the most valuable practical experience 
of working at Yonkers General." 

We watched the sunset on Virginia's 
Rappahannock River as the hum­
mingbirds fought over the feeders. The 
tide was coming in and soon the 
traps would be submerged and collect­
ing the catch for tomorrow. 



for lovers 
The next morning we drive West­

through Millers Tavern, St. Stevens 
Church, across the Appomattox River 
onto the J .E .B. Stuart Highway to 
the Blue Ridge Parkway and Hillsville, 
Va., to meet the Rev. Louis C. Suess­
mann '41 and his family who run 
an experimental ministry in a motel 
high in the Blue Ridge Mountains. 

"I was born and raised in Oceanside, 
Long Island. The highest elevation I 
had ever seen was a parkway over-
pass. When I saw these mountains I 
knew I had to live here someday." 
Seventeen years ago the Suessmanns 
bought a 35-acre farm in Floyd County 
where they would come for vacations 
before they moved to Virginia. Three 
years ago they invested in the motel 
in Hillsville and called it "The Stable 
and The Inn". Both properties are 
part of a dream-a "Re-Creation" 
community and ministry that is 
increasingly but not exclusively involved 
with young people. 

As we listen to the stories about their 
life of sharing and helping, we see 
that it is a ministry by the whole 
family. The needs expressed by others 
are met not only by the professional 
clergyman, but also by his wife, Jean 
and their teen-aged children, Steve, Ruth 
and Joy.';' In their ministry they've 
been called on to do many things. Jean 
has helped bring a baby bull calf into 
the world and Joy has milked cows 
and done other farm chores for a 
neighbor. 

"Mountain people work together. They 
share equipment and help one another 
at harvest time. This community spirit 
is very much a part of mountain living." 
Here was the Christian ethic in its 
simplest form-"Love thy neighbor". 
The mountains speak of it and the 
Suessmanns offer it at "The Stable and 
The Inn". 
"Ruth and Joy are students at Wagn er College. 

Louis Suessmann '41 
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Alumni in Virginia 
Alumni in Virginia were asked to 

tell us their vocation, hobbies, at­
traction to and appraisal of Virginia. 

Here are their answers: 

Dr. Andrew J. Mahler '25 
26 Ridgewood Drive, Staunton, VA 

24401 
Dr. Mahler is an English Professor at 

Madison College, H arrisonburg, Va. 
Purchased an old farm in the Shenan­

doah Valley and made a camp for spring, 
summer and fall. Inhabited by a great 
variety of wildlife, it is not unusual to see 
deer or wild turkeys within 200 feet of the 
front porch. 

The special attraction of the Shenan­
doah Valley is that its natural beauty has 
rem ai ned unspoiled. 

Dr. Edward J. Jones '38 
340 Key West Drive, Charlottesville, 

VA 22901 
On the faculty of the Federal Executive 

Institute, a staff college for the top three 
grades of the federal government. 

After twenty years of residency in 
California, they have become enchanted 
with Thomas Jefferson's birthplace and the 
rolling hills tapering off from the Blue 
Ridge Mountains. 

Have to agree there is much to be 
said for Southern hospitality. 

The Rev. David J. Greer '50 
73 Culpeper St., Warrenton , VA 22186 
Rector of St. J ames Episcopal 

Church. 
A vocations are breeding Golden Re­

trievers and restoring a two room school­
house with central hall. 

For recreation, the family enjoys 
canoeing, hiking, sailing and fishing . 

The Rev. George E. Handley '52 
1009 Woodrow Ave., Waynesboro, 

VA 22980 
Pastor of Grace Evangelical Lutheran 

Church. 
He and his family spend their 

summer vacations at the shore. 
Loves the mountains and the Shenan­

doah Valley. 

John H. Schanzenbach '52 
Evelyn Van Dermark Schanzenbach 

'56 
6217 Glenview Court, Alexandria, VA 

22312 
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John is employed as the head of the 
policy development branch in the Navy 
Supply Systems Command. 

Likes tennis, golf and winter skiing. 
Evelyn stays at home and loves it! 

Likes bowling, swimming and bicycling; 
gardening, needlework and cake decorating . 
Volunteer at day care center; teacher's 
aide in Jr. High. 

Virginia is beauti ful with its rolling 
green hills and mountains. 

Margaret Burns Van Valkenburg '54 
352 Agecroft Court, Hampton, VA 

23369 
Margaret is teaching school and work­

ing on her Masters at the College of 
William and Mary. 

Husband Gerry has retired from the 
US Army and will teach physical education 
in the Hampton school system. 

Play golf all year around , fishing, 
crabbing (salt water inlet right behind 
house) . 

James A. Costie '57 
Patricia Swan on Costie '57 
2009 Windsor Rd. , Harrisonburg, V A 

22801 
Jim is a microbiologist and sen ior 

process supervisor for Merck & Co. in 
Elkton, Va. 

Pat is a certified Cyto-technician. 
Both are active in choir, Sunday 

School and the Parish publication of 
Muhlenberg Lutheran Church. 

Both enjoy bowling, swimming, 
picnicking. Jim is active in the Boy Scouts, 
while Pat is active in the Republican party . 

They love the friendly people, country 
living and the beautiful Shenandoah Vallcy. 

Frederick Viebrock ' 57 
108 Orchard View, Blacksburg, V A 

24060 
Fred is attending Virginia Polytechnic 

Institute & State University for his Ph.D. 
in biochemistry and nutrition . His vocation 
will be biochemist enzymologist. 

Family loves camping in the Blue 
Ridge Mountains and with Fred having a 
private pilot's license, they fly a lot for fun. 

Robert W. Neuls '62 
Rt. 4, Box 370, Abingdon, VA 24210 
Bob is a managing chemical engineer 

for Camac Corp., manufact urers of 
pigmented nylon for carpets, in Bristol , Va. 

(see page 45) 

About the insert 
This insert, in celebration of 

the 10th anniversary of the 
overseas campus in Bregenz, 
Austria can be pulled out of 
the magazine and kept sepa­
rately. 

Those of you receiving a 
1972 college yearbook will 
recognize the material; we 
have edited the original 48-
page section to the 36 pages 
you see here. Credit for the 
copy, layout and photography 
belongs to Eric Unhjem 1972 
graduate and yearbook editor. 



(from page 8) 

He is active in St. John's Lutheran 
Church. Likes reading, gardening and 
fishing. 

Abingdon is a town of charming old 
homes, some dating back to the 1770's. 
Whitetop, the second highest mountain 
peak in Virginia is not far away. 

Diane Falcone Trentacoste '67 
4201 South 31 Street, Apt. 341, Arling­

ton, VA 22206 
Diane teaches sixth grade in Alex­

andria, Va. 
Lives within twenty minutes of the 

hustle and bustle of Washington, D. C., but 
enjoys the enchanting Virginia countryside. 

Has become an antique buff and a 
"craft bug" doing needlework and candle 
making. 

Charles E. Cascio '68 
1332 Northgate Square, Reston, VA 

22070 
Chuck is an English teacher at 

Thoreau Intermediate School, Vienna, Va. 
He writes a weekly story for the Globe 
newspapers in northern Virginia. 

As a freelance writer, he has published 
in Washington Post and Washington Star. 

He and wife Bonnie have a two year 
old son, Marc. 

Loves basketball, tennis and fishing. 

James F. Elliman '68 
102 Sunburry Place, Lynchburg, V A 

24502 
Jim is personal lines underwriting 

manager for Nationwide Insurance 
Company. 

Lynchburg is in central Virginia with 
the seashore on one side and the beautiful 
mountains on the other side. 

Hunting and fishing are Jim's 
favorite pastimes. 

Julia De Vito Totero '70 
6166 Leesburg Pike, Apt. D206, Falls 

Church, V A 22044 
Julie is an employment supervisor for 

AT&T in their long lines department. 
Husband Charles is a medical student 

at Georgetown University. 
They enjoy bicycling and tennis in 

the summer and in the winter Pat does 
embroidery and painting with an Alpha 
Delta Phi sister, Carolyn Reifenkugel 
Olsen '70 who lives in nearby Alexandria. 

Pace is slower, cities are cleaner, 
people are friendlier. 

The Rev. Oscar V. Werner '04 is taking 
Spanish at Central Connecticut State 
College in anticipation of a trip to Spain. 
Mr. Werner is also fluent in five other 
languages. Address: 52 Linden St. , New 
Britain, CT 06051. 

The Rev. Howard A. Kuhnle '29 retired 
and part time assistant pastor at Grace 
Lutheran Church in Buffalo, is the author 
of a meditation selected for publication in 
The Upper Room daily devotional guide. 
Address: 71 Sage Ave., Buffalo, NY 14210. 

The Rev. Dr. William J. Vil/aume '35 
pastor of Emanuel Lutheran, Fitchburg, 
Mass. officiated at the weddings of three of 
his four children in an eight-day period: 
May 27 in Sioux Falls; May 31 in Nunda, 
both S. D., and June 3 in Prairie Village, 
Kansas. His oldest son, The Rev. William 
A., pastor of St. John's, Newark, Ohio 
participated. Address: 384 Highland Ave., 
Fitchburg, Mass. 01420. 

Thelma Biele Corey '37, supervisor of 
education at Pilgrim State Hospital since 
1969, has been teaching exceptional 
children and adults since 1955. With 
certification in special education, Mrs. 
Corey works on any level of education 
required. Address: 5 Jones Lane, 
Huntington, NY 11743. 

The Rev. Dr. Walter E. Bock '38, director 
of church relations and acting chaplain at 
Wagner College, was awarded the American 
Heritage Award of the John F. Kennedy 
Library for minorities. Address: 8 Peter 
Cooper Rd., Apt. 4C, New York, NY 
10010. 

Dr. Harold E. Hammond '42 has been 
awarded the Leverhulme Chair at St. 
David's College in Wales. Dr. Hammond 
and Mrs. Hammond X44 and their two 
youngest children will spend the coming 
academic year there. Address: St. David 's 
College, University of Wales, Lampeter, 
Wales. 

The Rev. Donald Bautz '46 has announced 
his resignation as Executive Director of 
Churches United. Pastor Bautz is taking 
a post with the Center for Professional 
Development in Denver, CO. The center 
is an ecumenical agency representing 
Protestant, Catholic and Greek Orthodox 
denominations . Address: 1000 Blythwood 
Place, Apt. C59, Davenport, IA 52804. 

Hedwig Schwarz Kessel 46N has been 
named associate director of nursing­
evenings-at New York City Department of 
Hospitals, Sea View Hospital, Staten 
Island. Address: 53 Spring St., Staten 
Island, NY 10304. 

Dr. Claire Mintzer Fagin '48N, chairman 
of the department of nursing at Herbert 
H. Lehman College, has been elected a 
director of the American Orthopsychiatric 
Association. She is the first nurse to be 
elected to the board. Dr. Fagin has 
written articles for scholarly journals, and 
is the editor and major contributor of 
"Nursing in Child Psychiatry," a text soon 
to be published. Address: 157 W. 87th St., 
New York, NY 10024. 

Sallta Paterno Mann '49 is one of the 
nurses on a Methadone Maintenance Pro­
gram. Address: 4227 Robin Hood Rd., 
Jacksonville, FL 32210. 

Mary Carlucci '50 received her Teachers 
College professional diploma from 
Columbia University. Address: 314 Oak­
land Ave., sr, NY 10314. 

Harold H. Carstens '50, president of the 
Hobby Industry Association of America, 
has been appointed a member of the 
National Advisory Board of "Help Hos­
pitalized Veterans", a non-profit organiza­
tion which provides hobby kits for 
hospitalized veterans. Address: 20 Robin 
Ridge Rd., Upper Saddle River, NJ 07458. 

William A. Rowen '50, assistant dean of 
academic affairs and registrar of Wagner 
College, received the Doctor of Education 
degree in higher education from Indiana 
University May 14. Dr. Rowen's thesis 
title is "The Emerging Identity of Wagner 
College." Address: 172 Melhorn Rd., 
Staten Island, NY 10314. 

Donald Graves '51, an analytical chemist 
with the U.S. Customs Service in Man­
hattan, was honored at ceremonies in the 
Customs House for "superior performance 
over a sustained period." A specialist in 
the field of alcohol and sugar products, he 
examines laboratory samples so the 
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proper tariff rates may be determined. 
Address: 5952 Amboy Rd., Staten Island, 
NY 10309. 

Frank J. Lynch '51 has been elected presi­
dent of United States Aviation Under­
writers, Inc., which manages the United 
States Aircraft Insurance Group. Lynch, 
holding a variety of administrative positions 
at USAU, was elected a senior vice presi­
dent in 1971. Address: 40 Colonial Drive, 
Convent Station, NJ 07961. 

Florence M. Seidler '51 N assistant to the 
chief of the nursing department at the 
Clinical Center in Bethesda, Md. was 
recently honored for her contributions to 
cancer research. The award was presented 
for her leadership and creativity in 
development of the specialized and innova­
tive nursing techniques designed to protect 
the cancer patient from life-threatening 
infection. Address: 4502 Everett St., 
Kensington, MD 20795. 

Michael G. Kobasky X52 has been awarded 
a Ph.D. in Adult Education from Florida 
State U. in Tallahassee. Dr. Kobasky has 
been named director of professional services 
and programs of the new Florida Inter­
national University which will open in 
September. Their first literacy seminar for 
representatives of Latin America, Canada, 
Puerto Rico and Europe was held in April. 
His wife, Karen Mollenauer X52 has been 
around the country and almost around the 
world. This is their 23rd move. Address: 
15920 S.W. 99th Court, Miami, FL 33157. 

Dr. Marvin Lepaw '52 was elected a 
Fellow of the Royal Society of Health in 
London in September 1971. Address: 23 
South Hollow Rd., Huntington, NY 11743. 

Phyllis Rechel Russo '52N has received a 
permanent certificate as a school nurse 
teacher and is now teaching in Long 
Island. Address: 2 Fifth St., New Hyde 
Park, NY 11040. 

Joan Brady Pender '53N was appointed 
late last year as administrative supervisor 
at Yale-New Haven Hospital in New Haven, 
CT. Address: 10 Oxbow Lane, Guilford, 
CT 06437. 

Grace M. Haher '53 was inducted into 
Delta Kappa Gamma, honorary society for 
women educators. Address: 5 Weldon Rd., 
Edison, NJ 08817. 
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The Rev. Peter D. Fish '55 has become 
director of family life services for the 
Lutheran Children & Family Service in 
Philadelphia, where he is also supervisor of 
marriage and family counseling. Address: 
105 8th Ave., Haddon Heights, N.J. 08035. 

Seidler '5IN Johnson '60 

The Rev. Frederick E. Holst '55 was 
installed as pastor of Augustana Lutheran 
Church, 3143 Eggert Rd., Town of Tona­
wanda, on April 16. Address : 479 Ashford 
Ave., Tonawanda, NY 14150. 

Charles R . Deitz '56 equipment chairman 
of the buildings and equipment section of 
the Library Administration Division, will 
preside at the June conference in Chicago 
of the American Library Association. 
Dietz is currently listed in Who's Who in 
the East, and in the Dictionary of Inter­
national Biography. Address: P.O. Box 
3143, Poughkeepsie, NY 12603. 

Joan Venes, M.D., '56N is the assistant 
professor of neurosurgery and pediatrics 
at the Yale University School of Medicine. 
Her publications include: "N20: an 
Anaesthetic for Experiments in Cats." 
American Journal Physiology, June 1971; 
and "Evoked Cerebral Cortical Activity 
from Small Peripheral Fibers in Cats." 
Electroencephalography and Clinical 
Neurophysiology. Address: 262 West Walk, 
West Haven, CT 06516. 

F. Gene Crimoli '57 was awarded a Ph.D. 
in human relations, psychology and 
education from New York University. 
Address: 30 Ridge Ct., Staten Island, 
NY 10301. 

Frank DeMary, Jr. '57 has been promoted 
to vice president of the institutional 
division of DuBois Chemicals. Frank has 
been director of marketing for this division 

since 1971. Address: 1064 Lauette Drive, 
Cincinnati, OH 45230. 

Herbert Marx '57 employed by Warner 
Lambert Research Institute, served as a 
member of the Rockaway Borough Board 
of Education for the past two years, and is 
currently the president of the board. Herb 
has three children and is married to 
Pauline Pape '57. Address: 80 Hemlock 
Rd., Rockaway, NJ 07866. 

William J. Sharkey '57 has been elected a 
vice president of Sterling National Bank & 
Trust Co. in NYC. Address: 50 Sparkhill 
Ave., SI, NY 10304. 

Edith Feller Haack '58 has been appointed 
principal of Grace Church Day School. 
Grace Church School includes a pre­
school program, kindergarten and classes 
through sixth grade; it is one of the largest 
Episcopal schools in the Long Island 
Diocese. Address: 2901 Noel Ct., Wantagh, 
NY 11793. 

Edward Monkman '58 has taken a position 
with Rutgers University in Newark, where 
he will be teaching economics. Monkman. 
listed in the Dictionary of International 
Biography, is on the advisory board of the 
American Security Council. Address: 455 
Elizabeth Ave., Apt. 20D, Newark, NJ 
07112. 

Edmund F. Schubert, Jr. '58 has been 
named non-marine commercial line secre­
tary of The Atlantic Companies, a mUltiple 
line insurance group headquartered in 
NYC. Address: 84 Leverette Ave., Staten 
Island, NY 10308. 

Paul E. West X58 is executive director of 
the Jazz Workshop, the organization that 
puts big-name jazz musicians on flat-bed 
trucks called "Jazzmobiles" and sends 
them into poor black neighborhoods 
throughout NYC. As of July 15th, the 
tour was extended to New Jersey, Wash­
ington, D. c., Maryland and Massachusetts. 
Top artists, such as Dizzy Gillespie and 
Duke Ellington, appear for honorarium 
payments. Address: YWCA, 361 West 
125th St., NYC 10027. 

Audrey Emery Bohr '59 who serves as a 
psychiatric social worker at Northeast 
Community Mental Health Center in 
Philadelphia, is listed in the latest edition 
of Who's Who of American Women. 
Address: 613 E. Wadsworth, Philadelphia, 
PA 19119. 



Dr. Ronald H. Bohr '59 has been named 
senior study director at National Analysts, 
a Philadelphia based subsidiary of Booz, 
Allen & Hamilton, Inc. Address: 613 E. 
Wadsworth, Philadelphia, PA 19119. 

Francis J. Freer '59 received his Doctor of 
Education from Rutgers in June. Address: 
118 Midvale Terr., Westfield, NJ 07090. 

Peter A. Psota '59 has joined CBWL­
Hayden, Stone Realty, Inc. as a vice 
president. Over the past ten years, Psota 
had been involved in appraising commercial 
and residential properties with The 
Travelers Insurance Co. and North Side 
Savings Bank, as well as Metropolitan Life . 
Address: 680 West End Ave., Apt. lA, 
New York, NY 10025. 

Joel H. Swift '59 has been named assistant 
to the president at State College in New 
Paltz, New York. Address: 23 Cherry Hill 
Rd., New Paltz, NY 12561. 

The Rev. Paul C. Walley '59, ecumenical 
campus pastor at SUNY, New Paltz, N.Y., 
completed his M.A. thesis, Theatre Arts 
from Penn State , on The Rev. Daniel 
Berrigan's play "The Trial of the Catons­
ville Nine". Address: 62 Plattekill Ave. , 
New Paltz, NY 12561. 

Robert W. Johnson '60 has been appointed 
assistant systems officer in the computer 
systems department at Bankers Trust 
Company. Bob joined the bank in 1947 
and before his promotion was a senior 
systems analyst. Address : 30 I Thorny­
croft Ave., Staten Island, NY 10312. 

Carrie Boone Nelson M'60 was one of five 
sculptors chosen to exhibit their art in 
the Pacem in Terris Gallery, Manhattan 
during the early part of July. Address : 282 
Douglas Rd., Staten Island, NY 10304. 

Kenneth A. Rosnell '60 has been appointed 
director of personnel for the Wilson 
Freight Company, Cincinnati, Ohio. 
Address: 751 Quailwoods Dr., Loveland, 
Ohio 45140. 

John F. Kruse '61 received a doctor of 
dental surgery degree from New York 
University. Dr. Kruse was presented with 
an award for attaining the second highest 
scholastic average throughout his four 
years. Address: 9847 Shore Rd., Brooklyn, 
NY 11209. 

Peter E. Perret '61 after serving as librarian 
at Queens Boro Public Library, has been 
named assistant librarian at Cambria 
Library System, Johnstown, Pa. Address: 
116 Valley Pike, Johnstown, PA 15905 . 

Carl R. Wirth, M.D. '61 is a resident­
orthopedic surgeon at Albany Medical 
Center, Albany, NY. Address: 545 
Kenwood Ave., Delmar, NY 12054. 

Frank A. Ariosta, M.D. '62 is located at 
470 Pendale St., SI, NY 10306 for the 
practice of orthopedic surgery. Home 
address: 183 Nixon Ave., Staten Island, 
NY 10304. 

Christy Cugini '62 M64 has been elected to 
the new post of deputy superintendent by 
the Community School Board. He will 
rank second in command under the district 
superintendent. Address: 471 Gansevoort 
Blvd., SI, NY 10314. 

Richard J. Granger '62 is now in his fifth 
year as pilot for United Air Lines, after 
having spent five years flying with the 
USMC. Married to the former Karlene 
Beckman, Dick has two children. Address: 
53 Fox Run, New Providence, NY 07974. 

Robert A. Straniere '62 has been named 
counsel to the State Senate's Committee 
on New York City. Bob is a practicing 
lawyer on Staten Island, Address: 60 
Valencia Ave., SI, NY 10301. 

Joanne Thomas Yacovella '62 has made a 
remarkable recovery from an auto accident. 
Joanne suffered a broken back along with 
one vertebra, a couple of broken ribs, 
three breaks in her ankle, and torn skin. 
With plastic surgery over, and well on the 
mend, Joanne complete with casts, and her 
husband Tom, can be heard singing their 
folk music at the Owego Treadway and 
the Binghamton Treadway. Address: RD 
#4, Apalachin, NY 13732. 

John D. Gavrity '63 was elected associate 
actuary by the US Life Insurance Co. of 
NY. He is an associate of the Society of 
Actuaries. Address: 190 Maybury Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10308. 

Robert R. Marshall '63 has been elected 
vice president of the Washington Savings 
Bank, Hoboken , NY. Marshall joined the 
bank in March 1969 and was elected 
comptroller in May 1969. He is also a 
member of the Hoboken Chamber of 
Commerce, the Bank Administration 
Institute and the operations committee of 
the Savings Banks Association of New 
Jersey. Address: 33 Exeter St., Old Bridge, 
NJ 08857. 

Meyers '63 Thress '65 

Howard G. Meyers, Jr. '63 has been named 
vice President-counsel of Hornblower & 
Weeks-Hemphill, Noyes, a nationwide 
brokerage firm . Meyer joined the firm in 
1971. He is a member of the American 
Bar Association and the Alumni Association 
Council of Wagner College. Address: 105 
Delafield Ave., Staten Island, NY 10301. 

Mrs. Ellen Rosanofj HlIlnick '63 was elected 
as alumni representative to the Wagner 
College Council in June. Address: 29 
Motley Ave., SI, NY 10314. 

Eleanor M. Dornfeld '64 M69 has been 
appointed community relations director of 
the Girl Scout Council of Greater Essex 
County, NJ. Address: 174 North Woods 
Drive, South Orange, NJ 07079. 

John Kelly Korky '64 track coach at the 
University of Texas in EI Paso, is a 
graduate student there majoring in 
herpetology and carries a 4.0 average. 
Korky's record as a track coach is out­
standing. Last year his weightmen became 
the third trio in the history of college 
track and field to ever throw the shot over 
60 feet. In January, Korky was one of the 
guest speakers at the United States Track 
Coaches Association meeting in Miami. 
Address: 39 Richmond Ave., Cranford, 
NJ 07016. 
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Richard B. Warr '64 received his Ph.D. 
from Rutgers in June. Address: 11 
Mohawk Trail, Westfield, NJ 07090. 

B./rry I. Faden '65 has his masters in 
public administration from Villanova and 
has been named administrator of the 
Jefferson Medical College, Dept. of 
Psychiatry. An active member in the 
association of Mental Health Administra­
tion and a nominee of the American Col­
lege of Hospital Administrators, he is a 
medical administration specialist in the 
USAFR 913th Tactical Airlift Group. 
Address: 11110 Grenier Rd., Philadelphia, 
PA 19116. 

James Dickson McKenzie '65 graduated 
from Fordham Law School in 1970 on 
the Dean's List and is presently employed 
by Great Lakes Carbon Corporation as 
an associate attorney. James has two 
children. Address: 121 Windemere Rd., 
Staten Island, NY 10305. 

John P. Murphy '65 has been appointed an 
assistant international operations officer of 
Marine Midland Bank, NY. Address: 143 
Pine Place, Staten Island, NY, 10304. 

Stephen K . Thress '65 has joined The 
Kendall Company as a sales representative 
covering the Middle States area. Address: 
512 Howard Rd., Cherry Hill, NJ 08034. 

Robert A. DeCsipkes '66 has been named 
project coordinator for the Work Oppor­
tunity Center in West Springfield, MA. 
Address: 166 South Blvd., W. Spfld, MA. 
01089. 

Roger F. O'Sullivan '66 has been named 
finance chairman of the Staten Island 
Advisory Council of Junior Achievement 
of New York, Address : 123 Mountain 
Way, Morris Plains, NJ 07950. 

Walter A. Page '66 after serving as 
lieutenant in the USAF for four years, has 
returned to civilian life and is director of 
public relations for the Ausable Chasm 
Co., one of the Adirondack's scenic attr<:.c­
tions. Address: P.O. Box 463, Westport, 
NY 12993. 

Carol M. Haupt '67 was nominated by the 
Staten Island Branch of the American 
Association of University Women to "Out­
standing Young Women of America". 
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Carol is currently teaching at P.S. 23R on 
Staten Island, and is treasurer of the SI 
AAUW branch. Address: 35 Dudley Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10301. 

Captain Russell H . Johnson '67M72 has 
been appointed to the faculty of the USAF 
Academy, Colorado Springs, CO. Address: 
Quarters 4414C US Air Force Academy, 
Colorado Springs, CO 80840. 

Bernard Olsen '67 has completed three 
years as a Navy officer and is a health 
physicist with the radiation health division 
at the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard. Ad­
dress: 96 Highland St. , Portsmouth, NH 
03801. 

Carolyn Pion sky '67 M69 has been elected 
to Kappa Delta Pi at Teacher's College, 
Columbia University where she is working 
towards her Ed.D. Carolyn will serve as 
second vice president of Kappa Chapter at 
Columbia. Address: 54 South Ave., Staten 
Island, NY 10303. 

Warren R. Schueler '67, science teacher at 
Barnes Intermediate School on Staten 
Island has been successful with his project 
"Weather or Not". Tagged balloons are 
launched every two hours from the school 
roof. Postcards are attached to the 
balloons, requesting the finder to return 
the card. The most distant return was from 
Richmond, VA. The project helps explain 
the flow of air and air pollution around 
Staten Island. Address: 14 Berman Way, 
Middletown, NJ 07748. 

John H. Albright '68 received his D.D.S. 
from the Temple University School of 
Dentistry. Address: 804 Princeton Ave., 
Philadelphia, PA 19111. 

Susan Dudley Bagnara '68 would like to 
hear from any friends who might be in 
her new area. Address: 11 Eldridge Ave., 
Middletown, NJ 07748. 

Paul J. Jann '68 a May graduate of 
Lutheran Theological Seminary at Phila­
delphia, has been called as Pastor of St. 
Michael's Lutheran Church, Kensington, 
Philadelphia, PA. Address: 2147 E. 
Cumberland St., Philadelphia, PA 19125. 

Michael Joseph Krzyzkowski '68 has 
received his Doctor of Medicine from the 
George Washington University School of 
Medicine. Dr. Krzyzkowski will serve his 

internship at Hunterdon Medic~l Center, 
Flemington, NJ 08822 where he will reside. 

Capt. James T. Oldham '68 was released 
from active duty in the USAF in August. 
Oldham will enter Eastern Baptist Theo­
logical Seminary, Philadelphia, PA in 
September. Address: 2 Delafield PI., Staten 
Island, NY 10310. 

Warren Procci '68 received his doctor of 
medicine degree from the University of 
Wisconsin. Dr. Procci will continue 
residency training at the University of 
Wisconsin hospitals. Address: 1556 Simp­
son St. , Madison, WI 53713. 

Stanley D. Steinik '68 received a Doctor of 
Optometry degree from Massachusetts 
College of Optometry, Boston in June . 
Address: 108 Crowell Ave., Staten Island, 
NY 10314. 

Michael D. Young '68 has been appointed 
assistant secretary of the United States 
Trust Co. of NY. Young is presently 
attending the law school of St. John's 
University. Address: 55 Ontario Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 1030 I. 

Murphy'65 Young '68 

Christopher Zazakos. Jr. '68 has completed 
his undergraduate training in medicine at 
the State University of New York Down­
state Medical School in Brooklyn, NY and 
received his M.D. May 30. Chris begins 
internship in straight internal medicine in 
July. Address: 222 Lenox Rd. , Brooklyn, 
NY 11226. 

Kenneth E . Auer '69 is serving his intern­
ship at St. Peter's Lutheran Church, 
Hilltown, P A. Address: 136 West Aliens 
Lane, Bldg. C, Apt. 3-A, Philadelphia, PA 
19119. 



Frank Hanrahan '69 was ordained into the 
ministry of the LCA June 18 in Gloria Dei 
Lutheran Church, New Hyde Park, Long 
Island. He is assistant pastor of Good 
Shepherd Lutheran Church in Brooklyn, 
NY. Address: 61 74th St., Brooklyn, NY 
11209. 

1st Lt. Richard M. Hooker, Jr. '69 
received the USAF Commendation Medal 
for meritorious service as chief of the 
combat targeting team, 361st Missile 
Maintenance Squadron at Whitman AFB, 
MO. Address: 160 Shawnee Rd., Ardmore, 
PA 19003. 

Person '70 Guerriero '71 

Robert L. Kanuck '69 received his M.Div . 
degree magna cum laude from Drew 
University in May. Address: Keel Cape 
Drive, South Yarmouth, MA 02664. 

Richard "Rick" Rowley '69 and his wife 
Ruth have embarked on a career as a 
musical duo called 'The Ryans". They 
combine their vocal and instrumental 
(Ruth the piano and Rick the mandolin) 
talent to perform a variety of music from 
folk rock to classical. They also compose 
many of their own songs. Address: 141 
Maple Ave., Altamont, NY 12009. 

John G. Zacker '69 received his M.Div. 
degree from Drew University in May. 
Address: 528 Howard Ave., SI, NY 10301. 

Mrs. Louise Cangemi Ciccone '70 has 
been doing graduate work at the "Hispanic 
Institute" of the University of Venezuela. 
Address: 151857 St., Brooklyn, NY 11219. 

Ann Hendricks '70, a Peace Corps volun­
teer, has been teaching laboratory tech­
nology to native students in Thailand. 
She organized the Ramathiboldi Hospital's 
first formalized program to train lab 
technicians. Ann had no foreign language 
skills when she arrived two years ago and 
is now teaching in fluent Thai at Bangkok. 
Address: 1808 N. Montford Ave., 
Baltimore, MD 21213. 

Gloria Johnson A uer '70 is working for her 
master's degree in French at Temple 
University in Philadelphia, PA. Address: 
136 West Allens Lane, Bldg. C, Apt. 3-A, 
Philadelphia, PA 19119. 

John C. Person '70 2nd Lt., USAF, has 
been awarded silver wings upon graduation 
from US Air Force navigator training at 
Mather AFB, CA. Address: 2625 EI 
Parque Cir., Apt. D., Rancho Cordova, CA 
95670. 

Henry Cruz '71 joined Empire National 
Bank, Newburgh, NY as a career develop­
ment trainee. Address: 110 Magnolia Ave., 
Dumont, NJ 07628. 

Alexander Eberling '71 enlisted in the US 
Army and completed his basic training in 
March. He is now attending OCS in Ft. 
Sill, OK in the artillery. Address: 105 
Franklin Ave., SI, NY 10301. 

Gene Guerriero '71 has been named sales 
representative by Wyeth Laboratories, 
Radnor, P A. Guerriero's territory has its 
headquarters in Brooklyn. Address: 128 St. 
Mary's Ave., Staten Island, NY 10305. 

Raymond F. Procopio '71 M, public 
relations specialist for Western Electric, 
has completed the staging of an audio­
visual presentation for the exploring 
division of the Boy Scouts of America. The 
show entitled "Where are you Going?" 
made its public premiere in Allentown, P A 
in April. Address: 20 Seaside Blvd., Apt. 
6T, Staten Island, NY 10305. 

Thomas Henry Taylor '71 is a 2nd Lt . in 
the USAF at Elgin Air Force Base in 
Florida. Address: 210 Angelfish Ave., Apt. 
8, Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548. 

Anne Pierce Williams '55 to Calvin E. 
Barnes on Oct. 8, 1971. Address: 420 
Olivia Street, Key West, Fla. 33040. 
Jim Hammond '60 to Anita Olvesen on 
January 8. Address: 420 Park Place, Ft. 
Lee, NJ 07024. 
Valerie Jean Stratton '63 to Robert 
Braine on July 29. Address : 106 Great 
Kills Rd., SI, NY 10308. 
Nancy L. Fenniman '66 to Joseph Lo 
Piccolo on April 18, 1971. Address: 
9040 Ft. Hamilton Pkwy. , Brooklyn, NY 
11209. 
Pamela R. Kosswig '66 to Reinhard 
Arnold on July 1. Address: 528 Kimball 
Drive, Rochester, NY 14623. 
Serina Miceli '66 to Edward Day on July 
16. Address: 332 Seaview Ave., Staten 
Island, NY 10305. 
Bruce M. Miller '67 to Joanne T. Calianese 
on April 16. Address: 49 Finnegan Ave., 
Apt. L 11, Saddle Brook, NJ 07662. 
Buffy Wiser to John H. Albright '68 on 
June 13, 1970. Address: 804 Princeton 
Ave., Phil, PA 19111. 
A rna Kaada '68 to Dr. Alan Kaada-Hewitt 
on April 10. Address: 186 Decker Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10302. 
Warren Procci '68 to Linda Kautza on 
June 4. Address: 1556 Simpson St., 
Madison, WI 53713. 
Alan Mills Baratta '69 to Rebecca Randall 
on January 23. Address: 3907 Columbia 
Pike, Ellicott City, MD 21043. 
Lt. George A. Cooper '69 to Kelly Sue 
Waltmire on August 15, 1971. Address: 
4211 Winding Creek Rd., Sacramento, CA 
95825. 
David Millhouse '69 to Renate Lindner 
X69 on May 6. Address: 45 Jamieson 
Rd., Holden, MA 01520. 
Patricia Johnston 69N to August F. 
Menchini on September 25, 1971. Address: 
436 E. 69th St., Apt. 3D, New York, 
NY 10021. 
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Gregory Coe '70 to Kathleen Sievert '72 
on January 27. Address: Skytop G ardens, 
Bldg. 14, Apt. 2, Parlin, NJ 08859. 

Stephen DeGweck '70 to Dawn Asquith 
X74 on March 30. Address: 2154 E. Main 
St. , Columbus, OH 43209. 

Louis Drew, Jr . '70 to Cynthia Lloyd '72 
on June 24. Address : 1233 Melville Ave., 
Fairfield, CT 06430. 

James J. Liguori '70 to Carol E. Bianchi 
on June 18. Address: 124 Forest St., SI, 
NY 10314. 

Carol A nn Shipman '70 to Michael 
Gutstein on June 4. Address: 908 Summit 
Ave., Jersey City, NJ 07307. 

Bruce Thomson '70 to Margaret A bert 
'72 on July 1. Address: 125 Highland 
Ave ., Staten Island, NY 10301. 

Carol Bennett '71 to Joseph Agnese on 
July 16. Address: 87 Elmwood Ave., SI, 
NY 10308. 

Nita Bond '71N to Norman Greet '69 in 
the spring. Address : 85 Tulsa St., Spring­
field, MA 01118. 

Anthony J. Cappucio '71 to Patricia A . 
McKee on July 14. Address: 290 Hylan 
Blvd., Staten Island, NY 10305. 

Judith Colatuno '71 to K arl Gunter Bauer 
on July 16. Address : 72 Dalemere Rd., 
Staten Island, NY 10304. 

Rochelle DiMilia '71 to Edward T. Fitz­
patrick on November 27. Address : 465 
Buel Ave., Apt. 2J, Staten Island, NY 
10306. 

Diane C. F ollenius '71 N to Lt. Michae l 
J. Kennedy on June 10. Address: 26 
Merrick Ave., Staten Island, NY 10301. 

Maureen Leddy '71 to Thomas F. Powers 
'73 in May. Address : 29 Four Corners 
Road, Staten Island, NY 10304. 

Susan Lukawski '71 to Frank Ruszala on 
June 25 . Address: 57 Jewett Ave ., SI, 
NY 10302. 

Bruce Ni/~'en '71 to Linda ' R etzlaff '73 on 
June 10. Address: 274 Beach Ave., Staten 
Island, NY 10306. 

Barbara Pein X71 to Franklin E. Pelle­
grin, Jr. on May 6. Address: 2660 
University Blvd. N , Apt. 83C, Jacksonville, 
FL 32211. 

Philip J. Taverna '71 to Marilyn Rivello 
'72 on June 24. Address: 723 Richmond 
Ave., Staten Island, NY 10302. 
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Barbara Thompson '71 to James P. 
Schureman II on April 22. Address: 200 
Caswell Ave., Staten Island, NY 10314. 
Helen Marion Whitehead '71 to Gary A. 
Burtzlaff in June. Address: 12 Rolling 
Hill Rd., Old Westbury, NY 11568. 
Glenn Adamo '72 to Lily Irene Larsen '72 
on June 10. Address: 74 Pelican Rd., 
Middletown, NJ 07748. 
Robert G. Barniville '72 to Elizabeth A. 
Seeley '71 on April 29. Address: 147 Main 
St., Ridgefield Park, NJ 07660. 
Susan Corbett '72N to Charles W. Quinlan 
on June 24. Address : 330 Castleton Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10301. 

November 22 

Alumni Tour to London 

Leaves from Philadelphia 

James Fagan '72 to Judith Anne Poje on 
July 21. Address: 131 Cedar Grove Ave., 
SI, NY 10306. 

Vincent J. LaRosa '72 to Diane Dietz '71 
on June 10. Address: 1506 Greenwood 
Ave., Orlando, FL 32801. 

Robert E. Lee, Jr. '72 to Erna Lindoerfer 
71N on June 10. Address: 220 Arlene 
St., SI, NY 10314. 

Robert Mazur '72 to Evelyn Escudero on 
June 16. Address: 61 Excelsior Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10309. 
Joyce Nugent '72 to Philip Ebner on 
June 3. Address: 23 Shepard Ave., Staten 
Island, NY 10314. 

Christine Ranges '72N to Paul J. Girello . 
on June 24. Address : 290 Maple Ave., 
Oradell, NJ 07649. 
Jeffrey C. Sims '72 to Yvonne C. Skaggs 
'71 on July 1. Address: RFD #4, 
Colchester, CT 06415. 

Freya Skarin '72 to Dennis Mellander '71 
on June 24. Address: Box 322, Saugerties, 
NY 12477. 
Robert Stawitz '72 to Joy Spinelli '71 on 
July 22. Address: 2102 7th St., East 
Meadow, NY 11554. 
Rose Stella '72 to William Proscia in 
April. Address: 12 Redgrave Ave., SI, 
NY 10306. 

Florence A. Traversaro '72 to Richard L. 
Norberg on June 10. Address: 1 Sunny­
meade Village, SI, NY 10305. 

To Dr. Trygve '49 and Ruth Stangeland 
Skarsten '52N a daughter Caryn Faith on 
May 31. Address : 10055 Melody Lane, 
Pickerington, OH 43147. 

To William '56M60 and Mavis Freuden­
berg N ellis ' 55 a son Jed Clifford born 
March 18. Address: 148 Kings Highway, 
Middletown, NJ 07748. 

To Robert E. '58 and Catherine Heller 
Gritman '60, an adopted daughter, Mar­
garet Christa born May 24, 1971, adopted 
March 24. Address: 81 Midland Ave., 
Glen Ridge, NJ 07028. 

To Robert P . and Elizabeth Ebers Press 
'58, a son Christian Daniel on May 10. 
Address: 2808 Anza Trail, Palm Springs, 
CA 92262. 

To Ronald J. and Rosemarie Pappalardo 
Rossmann '58, a son, Ronald Joseph born 
November 3, 1971. Address: Bldg., I, Apt. 
7, Frederick Drive, Bayville, NJ 08721. 

To Donald and Carol Marschhaus Ruther­
ford '59, a daughter, Christine Evangeline 
born March 8. Address : 54 North End 
Terrace, Bloomfield, NJ 07003. 

To Charles and Anne Boyce Onderdonk 
'60 a daughter, Kristin Anne on January 8. 
Address : 23 Forrest Place, Amityville, 
NY 11701. 

To Nancy and Dr. Robert H. Swanborg 
'60 a son Eric Robert on May 17. Address: 
36800 Barr St., Mt. Clemens, MI 48043. 

To A1f and Carol Colstrom Alver '61, a 
daughter, Lisa Karen born March 23. 
Address : 232 Oak St., South Windsor, CT 
06074. 

To Fred J. '61 and Marian Frudden 
Ufferfilge '61, a son, D Jvid John born 
December 17, 1971. Address: 33 Montrose 
Terrace, Allendale, NJ 07401. 



To Caroline and Dr. Carl R. Wirth '61, a 
daughter, Caroline Beatrix born March 27. 
Address: 545 Kenwood Ave., Delmar, 
NY 12054. 

To Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stanley Sheier 
'X62 a daughter Elinor Manly born April 
27, adopted May 17. Address: 4137 
Sharpsburg Dr., Birmingham, AL 35213. 

To Thomas and Elsie Horsman Walker 
'62 M67 a son Thomas Franklin on June 
5. Address: 2944 Wymans Pkwy., 
Baltimore, MD 21211. 

To Walter and Carole Pucher Ewanitz 
'63 M67, a daughter Kyra Alis on April 
12. Address: 20 Shaw Place, Staten 
Island, NY 10304. 

To David and Carol Villamagna Jacobson 
'63 twin girls-Jennifer and Michele on 
September 25,1971: 158 Spring St., Staten 
Island, NY 10304. 

To James M. and Doris Blomstrom Carlton 
'64, a daughter, Beverly Jean born March 
30. Address: 35 Skyline Lk. Drive, 
Wanaque, NJ 07465. 

To Robert B. '64 and Janet Kleysteuber 
Warren '66, a son, Robert JI. born 
February 7. Address: 3540 Oro Blanco 
Drive, Colorado Springs, CO 80917. 

October 20-21 

Homecoming Activities 

To Lee A. '65 and Marilyn Holvig 
Schrader '65 a son Erik Edwin on April 
8. Address: 333 Second St., E. Northport, 
NY 11731. 

To Barry I '65 and Marlene Faden, a son 
Ryan Matthew on Sept. 1, 1970. Address: 
11110 Greiner Rd., Philadelphia, PA 
19116. 

To Karl T. '65M70 and Hildegard J. 
Rothberg Miller '66N a son, Timothy John 
on November 13, 1971. Address: 5 
Melrose Lane, Willingboro, NJ 08046. 

To Kris M. '67 and Constance Burr 
Kiefer '67, a son Scott Erik on March 7. 
Address: 11372 Cherry Hill Rd ., #302, 
Beltsville, MD 20705. 

To Felice A. and Mary Ann Sellenthin 
DeFrancesco '68 a daughter Teresa Ann 
on Feb. 15. Address: 47 Goodwin Ave., 
Staten Island, NY 10314. 

To Michele and Martin Schwartz '69M a 
son, Jonathan David on October 4, 1971. 
Address: 577 Knoll Road , Parsippany, 
NJ 07005. 

To Pat and Joan Budassi Deleo 70N a 
daughter Jeanne Elizabeth on February 6. 
Address: Laurel Run A-14 RT 206, 
Bordentown, NJ 08505. 

To Joanne and Richard Van Leeuwen '70 
a daughter Michele on May 20. Address: 
16 K Sutton Drive, Matawan, NJ 07747. 

To Judi and Warren W. Schonhans '72 a 
son Simon Peter on June 7. Address: 
7835 Woodall Rd ., Norfolk, VA 23518. 

The Rev. Walther E. Weidhaas ' 11, retired 
Lutheran Pastor, in March. Pastor Weid­
haas, a graduate of German Gymnasium, 
and a student at University of Leipsig and 
the University of Chicago was valedic­
torian of his class and rendered his 
speech in Latin-to prove Wagner not 
only a liberal arts college, but a classical 
institution of learning. A scholar, teacher, 
minister, he was many things to many 
people-a man of great accomplishment. 
Home Address: 1923 Howe Street, Chicago, 
IL 60614. As far as we know he is survived 
by three sons and two daughters. 

The Rev. Frank P. Welkner ' 15, retired 
Lutheran pastor, on February 1, 1971. M r. 
Welkner served many parishes, and later 
was made superintendent of St. John's 
Lutheran Home for Children, Buffalo, 
NY, from which he retired in 1961. He is 
survived by his wife . Address: Box 222, 
Clarence Center, NY 14032. 

The Rev. Nils Oesleby '31 on May 19. 
Pastor Oesleby attended Luther Seminary 
for one year after graduation, then worked 

at Proctor and Gamble and Staten Island 
Shipbuilding Co. until 1936. At this time 
he entered Concordia Seminary in St. 
Louis. In 1940 he became a pastor in 
Iowa and had served many parishes until 
his death. His wife Katherine and four 
children survive. Address: 3310 Fern 
Court, Eau Claire, WI 54701. 

David Milton Boyd '49 on June 20. David 
was employed as director of the YMCA in 
Columbus, Ohio. During the Korean War 
he was an aerial photographer stationed in 
the South Pacific. In 1950 he continued his 
studies at NYU specializing in education. 
His wife Mari an and two children survive. 
Address: 134 South Brinker Ave., 
Columbus, Ohio 43204. 

Fred H . Olson '54, suddenly, on July 21. 
He was president of Olson Publishing Co. 
where he published yearbooks for various 
Staten Island high schools. During World 
War II, he was a Corporal in the US 
Marine Corps. He is survived by his wife 
Mary Elizabeth and three sons. Address: 
32 Greaves Ave., Staten Island, NY 10308. 

The Rev. G. Elson Ruff H56 on January 
22. Mr. Ruff was ordained in 1926 and 
was pastor of various Lutheran churches 
in Pennsylvania. In 1940 he joined the 
staff of the United Lutheran Publicat ion 
House and in 1945 was made Editor of 
''The Lutheran", the magazine of the 
Lutheran Church in America. At the time 
of his death he resided at 2900 Queen 
Lane, Philadelphia, Pa. 19129. 

The Rev. Dr. CarlO. Pedersen H'62 on 
May 18. With honors and dedicated service 
too numerous to mention, Dr. Pedersen 
was a man who did not limit his activities 
to the church but branched out into 
hospital, child welfare, Salvation Army, 
college and missionaries . His wife and 
three children survive. Address: 199 W. 
Crescent Ave., Allendale, NJ 07401. 

Herbert Prey x63 on April 28. At the time 
of his death, he was employed as manager 
of Freezer Queen Foods, Inc., Buffalo, 
NY. He is survived by his wife, Joan and 
two daughters. Address: Colfax Manor 
Apts. 17-B, Roselle Park, NJ 07204. 

Andree Banner '70, suddenly, on April 
20. Andree is survived by her mother and 
father Dr. and Mrs. Warren Banner. 
Address: 1732 Paulding Ave., Bronx, NY 
10462. 
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Sea hawk Football-1972 
Sept. 15 Hofstra At Hempstead, N.Y., 8 p.m. 

23 C. W. Post At Greenvale, N.Y. 
30 Drexel Home 

Oct. 7 Upsala Home 
14 Bridgeport At Bridgeport, Conn., 8 p .m. 
21 Albright Home 

Homecoming 
28 Kings Point Home 

Nov. 4 Springfield At Springfield, Mass. 
11 Susquehanna Home 
18 Gettysburg At Gettysburg, Pa. 

All home games begin at 1 :30 p.m., except for the 
Homecoming game which starts with a parade at 1 
p.m. and opening kick-off at 2 p.m. 

J 
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